






 

 

What I can advise is that we treat each case on its merits and operate a graduated response 
compliance model. That is, we consider all of the factors surrounding each case and take 
action or intervention based on all of those circumstances. The more serious the incident the 
more formal our response, as a general rule; seriousness could be defined by injury to another 
dog or person, or repeat offences for more minor matters such as wandering, rushing, barking 
etc. 
 
Consideration has been given to whether your request could be further refined. However, in 
this situation we do not consider this would be possible. As such I refuse your request under 
section 17(f) of the LGOIMA as the information requested cannot be made available without 
substantial collation or research.  
 
I have considered whether we would be able to respond to this part of your request given extra 
time, or the ability to charge for the information requested. I have concluded that, in either 
case, the Council’s ability to undertake its day-to-day work would be significantly impacted. 
 
I trust the information we have provided to you is helpful and I realise we have not been able 
to answer all of your questions for the reasons outlined above. You have the right to request 
the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be sent by email to 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The Ombudsman, PO 
Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
 
James Jefferson 
Group Manager Regulatory Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Whakaritenga 
 




